
Ohio Valley Camera Club of West Virginia 
 

 
 

Nov 5, 2009 
Minutes 

We had 20 in attendance at our meeting.   

Herb Parsons, our Treasurer, reported $1331.87 in our account.  This includes the Trick or 
Treat Project which was a profit of $144.07. 

Committee updates were given: 

• Joe Browning, Chair of Membership and Publicity, no report.  Joe has replaced Mark 
Hamilton on the Board and will take over the chair of this committee.  Mark continues 
to be a member of the club. 

• Fred Huff, Chair of Exhibition and Contest, changes are reflected on our website. 
• Rick Jackson, Chair of Program and Activities.  Presentations for the following three 

months have been set. 

All the Committee Chairs would like to have help on their committees.  Contact Mark, Fred or 
Rick if you are interested. 

Our next meeting is November 19.  The projected image competition will be.  Online 
submission is required with a cutoff for submission on the Sunday before the meeting. 

Our Annual Christmas Dinner will be held again this year at the Lavalette Golf Club.  Please 
watch your emails for more information as plans are finalized.  The End of Year Competition 
will also be held this night.  Price is 26.50 each.  Members should pay Mike by the next 
meeting. Barbara Sullivan and Jan Whitter will be the judges for the End of Year competition. 

Themes for 2010 will be voted on during the Christmas Dinner on Dec 3.  Those not attending 
will receive an email so they may vote.  Theme will be announced via email mid December.  
Portraiture is the theme for Jan. 



The presentation for the Nov 19 will be given by Mike Hensley on photographing water drops. 

Dennis Adkins announced that Pat McKee will be putting on a Photoshop Advanced class mid 
Jan for Club members.  The fee is $20 for a 6 week class.  It will be held Tuesday nights 6-8.  
Definite plans will be email shortly. 

Mike Hensley demo’ed a flash/umbrella lighting set up. 

Mike Adkins announced that the Museum was going to start promoting OVCC. 

The print competition winners are: 

Advanced Black and White 
1st place –Rick Jackson–"Pee Wee Cowboy" 

2nd place – Rick Jackson– “Bull Rider” 
3rd place – n/a –n/a 

 
Advanced Color 

1st place – n/a – n/a 
2nd place – Connie Jackson– “Bicycle” 

3rd place – n/a– n/a 
 

Advanced Enhanced Photographic Art 
1st place – n/a– n/a 

2nd place – n/a – n/a 
3rd place – n/a– 

 
Tyro Black and White 

1st place – Nancy Jeter– “Party for One” 
2nd place – n/a– n/a 
3rd place – n/a– n/a 

 
Tyro Color 

1st place – Carolyn Wilcox– “Pepper Wigs” 
2nd place – Nancy Jeter– “Party Girl” 

3rd place – Berman Noe– “At the County Fair” 
 

Tyro Enhanced Photographic Art 
1st place – n/a– n/a 
2nd place – n/a– n/a 
3rd place – n/a– n/a 

 
BEST of SHOW 

Rick Jackson – “Pee Wee Cowboy” 
 

 
Submitted by: Kathy Smith, Secretary 


